
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Human Resources  
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:    Brent Hibbert, Assembly President 
  Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly  
 
THRU:  Charlie Pierce, Mayor 
 
FROM: Kim Saner, Human Resources Director 
  Brandi Harbaugh, Finance Director 
 
DATE:  February 16, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: Amendment to Resolution 2021-010, Approving Additional Positions 

in the Central Emergency, Nikiski Fire, Kachemak Emergency and 
Western Emergency Service Areas Using Existing Available FY21 Funds 
(Mayor) 

 
 
The Nikiski Fire Service Area Board met on January 13, 2021, and recommended 
approval of Resolution 2021-010 to increase the number of personnel assigned to 
the Nikiski Fire Service Area Fire Department.  This would include three additional 
Fire Fighters and one additional Assistant Chief for Training for FY2022. The board 
also unanimously recommended adding the additional personnel in FY2021 using 
funds saved as a result of CARES.   
 
However, on February 10, 2021, the Nikiski Fire Service Area Board met and upon 
reconsideration voted down its recommendation to add the new personnel in 
FY2021 and instead my majority vote recommended adding the personnel in 
FY2022.   
 
Therefore, the administration requests that Resolution 2021-010 be amended to 
remove Nikiski Fire Service Area’s original request to increase the number of 
personnel assigned to the Nikiski Fire Service Area Fire Department. 
 

 Amend the title as follows: 
 
A Resolution Approving Additional Positions in the Central Emergency, 
[Nikiski Fire,] Kachemak Emergency and Western Emergency Service Areas 
Using Existing Available FY21 Funds 
 

 Delete the fourth whereas clause in its entirety 
 Delete the eighth whereas clause in its entirety 
 Delete the second section in its entirety and renumber the remaining 

sections. 


